
Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Semi Annual Parish Meeting Minutes

Sunday, May 21, 2017
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, Secretary Paula Zabela
COUNCIL MEMBERS:  John Bilyeu, Sarah Borger, Nikolay Korokhov, Paulina Masick, Skip Mersereau, Michael Mihailov, Debbie Yavelak Sieff and Gregory Yakubik
I. OPENING PRAYER:

   Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 11:53 am.

II. Review and approval of the minutes of the November 2016 Annual Meeting:  
Motion to accept the November 20, 2016 Semi Annual Meeting was made by Shirley Dean, seconded by Marcella Hydock.  Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT: 
Father Gregory stated his report is in today’s read-ahead packet.  Father asked if anyone had questions regarding his report.  There were none.  
Father relayed a message from Skip Mersereau in his absence; thanks to all who have contributed to the success of the Stepping Stones program and a reminder that the Backpack Program will begin in the very near future.

Joan Mitchum, Librarian is retiring from this position.   To Joan we extend a round of thanks for her service.  We are looking for her replacement, if interested please contact Father or Joan.
IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   Michael Thompson’s report is also included in the Semi-Annual Packet.  He asked for any questions and there were none.
V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  By Matthew Nimmer 
Matthew reviewed the January thru December 2016 treasurers report using his treasurer’s report, attached to the minutes. It was asked if there were any questions. Karen Phinney motioned to accept the 2016 treasurer’s report, seconded by Shirley Dean.  Motion carried.

It was noted that we have made arrangements with our bank to “sweep” our checking account daily for funds over $250,000.00.  That will be done to ensure FDIC insurance and we will be paid interest on those funds.

Iconography funding raised thru April 30, 2017 is $53,680.76.  Additional funds re-allocated were $8,054.90 (an example is Rummage Sale proceeds “earmarked” for the Iconography).  Total available for Sanctuary Iconography is $61,735.66.
Auditors Jack Albert and Lori Hottle completed the audit for the years ending 2015-2016.  Jack verbally presented a brief summary of their report, dated May 21, 2017, it is attached to these minutes. 

Jack thanked Matthew for his diligence and hard work on the Parish’s financial statements. Larissa Looby thanked Jack and Lori for their dedication and expertise they provide as auditors to St Mark.  

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Shirley Dean, seconded by Tina Parrish.  Motion carried.
______________________________________________________________

VI. OLD BUSINESS: 

Iconography – Paulina Masick
Father began by thanking Gale and Joe Rutan for their devotion and commitment to our Iconography Project.  They will be missed at St Mark as they are moving to Delaware.
Paulina reported on the current Iconography Project Phase III which is the two side walls.  A flyer has been designed by Steve Sekellick, George Freimann and Wayne Tatusko.  Placement of Iconography and associated costs are listed.  Paulina extended thanks to committee members for their dedication.
Shirley Dean asked where the Icon of the Saints of America will be placed as it doesn’t stand alone.  Father mentioned a few ideas and will present them in the near future.
Bazaar – Tina Burpee 
Tina asked for bazaar staffing assistance. She explained that because of a recent health issue she will not be as active in the bazaar. The Bazaar is a major fund raising effort and without the help of parishioners we may have to cancel.  Tina emphasized the need for attendance at workshops and the need for as many people as possible to be involved. Tina received a round of applause for her years of dedication.
VII. NEW BUSINESS:  
Copy Machine – A new copier is necessary.  The cost will be no more than $10,000.00. 

Shirley Dean motioned that no more than $10,000.00 be approved for the copy machine purchase.  Karen Phinney seconded.  Motion carried.

Sound System – No action was taken because a parishioner has agreed to fund the new sound system in an amount not to exceed $10,000.00.
VIII. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Shirley Dean moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tammy Jacobsen. Motion carried.
Father closed the meeting with prayer at approximately 12:27 pm.


Submitted by,

Paula Zabela

Saint Mark Church Secretary
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